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Christina J. Munro, FOIA Officer DUE DATE:
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Bonneville Power Administration ^ /^ / /
P.O. Box 3621
Portland, OR 97208

-,2DO/ - 6O / -r
Re: Freedom of Information Request

Pennwalt Substation, 6400 NW Front Avenue, Portland, OR

Dear Ms. Munro:

This firm represents Legacy Site Services, LLC ("LSS"), agent for Arkema Inc.
(formerly known as Atofina Chemicals, Inc.). The Bonneville Power Administration ("BPA")
historically operated an electrical substation at Arkema's former chlor-alkali facility, located at
6400 NW Front Avenue, Portland 'Oregon This substation was commonly referred to as the
Pennwalt Substation. It appears that the BPA operated the Pennwalt'Su^istation from 1982 until
its decommissioning in 2002.

On behalf of LSS, and pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, I hereby request the
following public records:

1. Any power sales contracts (including Power Sales Contract No. 95MS-94856)
between the BPA and Atofina Chemicals, Inc. or any predecessor to Atofina
Chemical, Inc. (including Elf Atochem, Elf Aquitaine, and Pennwalt Corporation)
relating to the Pennwalt Substation;

2. Any easements or releases of easements relating to the Pennwalt Substation;

3. Any leases between the BPA and Atofina Chemicals, Inc. or any predecessor to
Atofina Chemical, Inc. (including Elf Atochem, Elf Aquitaine, and Pennwalt
Corporation) relating to the Pennwalt Substation;
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4. Any operating agreements between the BPA and Atofina Chemicals, Inc. or any
predecessor to Atofina Chemical, Inc. (including Elf Atochem, Elf Aquitaine, and
Pennwalt Corporation) relating to the Pennwalt Substation;

5. Any maintenance agreements between the BPA and Atofina Chemicals, Inc. or
any predecessor to Atofina Chemical, Inc. (including Elf Atochem, Elf Aquitaine,
and Pennwalt Corporation) relating to the Pennwalt Substation; and

6. Any agreements between the BPA and Atofina Chemic als, Inc. or any
predecessor to Atofina Chemical, Inc. (including Elf Atochem, Elf Aquitaine, and
Pennwalt Corporation) anid/or environmental reports relating to the
decommissioning and cleanup of the Pennwalt Substation.

This information is being sought for business use. I am willing to pay the processing
charges and fees associated with this request. If you have any questions regarding this request,
please feel free to contact me the phone number or e-mail address provided above.

Sincerely,

GROFF MURPHY, PLLC

Matthew J. Stock

cc: Client
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